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NEW $100,000 HAWLEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND ESTABLISHED 

A second memorial trust fund to provide TCU scholarships to graduates 
of Tarrant County high schools has been established by John B. 
Hawley Jr. of Minneapolis. The Fort Worth native, sole owner of North­
ern Pump co. and its subsidiary Northern Ordnance Inc., requested that 
the awards be created at TCU in the name of his mother, the late Sue 
Anna Terrell Hawley. An earlier $100,000 scholarship was established 
at TCU in early 1967 in honor of Hawley's father, the late Major J.B. 
Hawley, a resident of Fort Worth from 1892 until his death in 1941. 

From each of the $100,000 memorial trusts, the University's scholarship 
committee will make academic awards to "those graduates of the county's 
high schools who meet requirements of the institution and who are se­
lected by the committee's membership for the purpose of continuing their 
study at TCU." 

Commenting on the gift, Chancellor Moudy said: "Through these unsolic­
ited and very generous gifts of Mr. Hawley, Tarrant County students of 
modest means will be able to combine the economy of living at home with 
the challenging opportunity of attending a university. The confidence 
in TCU as implied by this second trust and Mr. Hawley's remarkable pro­
vision for coming generations of young people are extremely encouraging 
to us." 

XXX XXX XXX 

'68-'69 PARKING PERMITS NOW AVAILABLE 

Parking permits for both faculty and staff for the coming academic year 
are now on sale in the Security Office. Priced at $6, the new permit 
stickers go into effect on Sept. 1. The office, Chief Wesley Autrey 
says, is open from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. Buying 
the permits now will eliminate the rush and "sure bet" of standing in 
line when the fall semester opens. 
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OVER 800 YOUNG PEOPLE ON CAMPUS FOR YOUTH CONVENTION 

The 24th annual Texas Youth Convention of Christian Churches (Disciples 
of Christ) was held on the TCU campus last week, July 30-Aug. 2. Spon­
sored by the Texas Association of Christian Churches, the meeting at­
tracted over 800 youngsters from across the State. 

A number of TCU folks took part in coordinating the problems of board 
and rooming the students, including Dean of Women Jo Ann James, Dean of 
Men Bill Murray and Field Representative Don Ver Duin. Dean of students 
Howard Wible welcomed the young people to the campus in behalf of the 
University. On Wednesday evening, TCU hosted a complimentary banquet 
for juniors and seniors. The admissions staff planned the program and 
Head Football Coach Fred Taylor was the featured speaker. He had to 
compete with the youngsters' anxiety to get to Casa Manana to see 
"Gypsy." 

XXX XXX XXX 

FACULTY URGED TO HAVE PHOTOS MADE DURING SUMMER 

The slow(???) summer months are a good time for faculty, administrative 
and other professional staffers to have their photographs taken. With 
the retirement of Mr. & Mrs. Orgain last year, the University has se­
lected Don Barnett Photography, 1717 W. Berry, as the official studio 
to provide faculty and student photos for the yearbook. Faculty photos 
are also provided to the Division of Public Relations for publicity 
purposes. 

There is no charge to faculty for this service, but there are a few 
rules of procedure: 1) The studio will provide one sitting free. If 
another sitting is desired, and there is nothing really wrong with the 
first proofs (i.e. your smile's not quite right), then you'll be charged 
personally for the sitting. 2) A faculty or staff member must pay a 
standard print charge for all photographs ordered by him for his per­
sonal use. 3) Additional poses and prints of a faculty or staff member 
requested for TCU publicity purposes, must be cleared in advance with 
the Public Relations Office (ext. 212). 

Don't wait until fall to have your photo updated. Do it now. Call 
Don Barnett Studio for an appointment (WA 3-7317). 

XXX XXX XXX 

A REMINDER FOR VACATION TIME: "Don't drive as if you own the road; 
drive as if you own the car!" 
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FIXED EQUIPMENT CONTRACT AWARDED 

A contract for fixed equipment for the Science Research Center was a­
warded last week to Taylor Manufacturing Co. of Taylor and Temple. 
The firm was low bidder with $464,683, as announced by Vice Chancellor 
Cecil White, who was in charge of the bid-opening meeting held on cam­
pus. Included in the equipment will be built-in furnishings, including 
such items as benches, cabinets, shelving, stools, balance tables and 
sinks. 

Earlier contracts, authorized for signing by trustees in March, went to 
Albert L. Smith Co. for general construction; Broyles and Broyles for 
mechanical work; and Shotts Electric for electrical work. 

Target date for completion of the Sid W. Richardson Physical Sciences 
Building, begun in mid-May, is June, 1970. At that time Winton-Scott 
Hall will be converted for the life and behavioral sciences. 

XXX XXX XXX 

BAKER NAMED DEAN OF ADMISSIONS 

Former assistant to the vice president for development at Yankton, S.D., 
College, Dan Baker assumed the duties of dean of admissions Aug. 1. 
The former dean of admissions at Kansas' College of Emporia joined the 
TCU staff in April. In a reorganization and enlargement of the admis­
sions office, pointing toward greater activities throughout the United 
States, he will travel extensively in his new role. 

Associate Dean Anna B. Wallace and admissions assistant director, Mrs. 
Jewel Potter, will continue to have a major responsibility in Texas and 
neighboring states. Others in the division include Mrs. Jean Kemp, 
assistant director, Mike Adams, admissions counselor, and Dick Peacock 
who will join the staff as admissions counselor by early September. 

XXX XXX XXX 

FACULTY SHOULD ORDER COMMENCEMENT REGALIA NOW! 

All members of the faculty who need to order academic regalia for 
Summer commencement, Friday, Aug. 23, should call Mrs Dycus {ext. 217) 
in the Fiscal Affairs office right away. She'll be out of the office 
on vacation for a few days next week and is urging those who need re­
galia to order it before she leaves. Don't put this off. Commencement 
will be held in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum as usual, though it should be 
considerably more calm than last spring's event when the President was 
on campus. 
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TWO TEACHER WORKSHOPS IN PROGRESS 

About 100 Fort Worth teachers and school administrators are partici­
pating in a Title I program workshop designed for teachers of culturally 
disadvantaged children which began Monday. The federally supported, 
three-week program, coordinated by Dr. Bonny Engemoen Ford and Dr. 
Robert Galvan, will include group discussions led by teachers who have 
been especially effective in this specialized type teaching. Films 
will be used in presentations, and materials for use with culturally 
disadvantaged groups will be displayed. Outstanding resource persons 
from throughout the nation and members of the Fort Worth public school 
administration will serve as guest lecturers. 

Now at its mid-point is an elementary school workshop designed for 
teachers at Alice Carlson school and Fort Worth administrative person­
nel. Sponsoring the three-week session are the local system, the 
North Central Texas Center for Educational Services and the Education 
Services Center of Region XI. Coordinating the activities is Dr. Les 
Evans, NCTCES director. A number of outstanding educators are serving 
as consultants. 

XXX XXX XXX 

"BUMBLING BASK.ETEERS" PRESENT GIFT TO KTCU-FM 

An $800 gift from the "Bumbling Basketeers," a group of personalities 
from KXOL Radio who challenge faculty members of Fort Worth-area high 
schools in cage games annually, was presented recently to the radio­
television-film division. Making the presentation was Dick Osburn, 
KXOL general manager who earned his BFA degree at TCU and served as 
KTCU's station manager during his undergraduate career. 

A portion of the proceeds from the admission charge at the basketball 
games, the gift will be used to purchase a new audio console for KTCU-FM, 
the University's fully licensed educational broadcasting station. The 
School of Fine Arts program in broadcast, production and teaching can be 
significantly expanded by the addition of a second modern, very well­
equipped console board, explained Larry Lauer, instructor and faculty 
advisor for the campus station. 

XXX XXX XXX 

MEETING SCHEDULE SET FOR FACULTY SENATE 

Following its meeting last week, the executive committee of TCU's new 
Faculty Senate has announced plans for calling the Senate into session 
at 4 p.m. on the first Thursday of each month, beginning October 3. 
Arrangements have been made to hold the meetings in Room 218 of the 
Student Center. A number of important projects are being considered 
for discussion by the Senate. Those faculty members elected to the 
Senate will be notified as plans develop. 
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TCU ORGAN STUDENTS PRAISED IN EUROPE 

Associate Professor of Organ Emmet Smith, who is conducting a European 
Organ Study Tour, writes from Lubeck, Germany: "Lubeck is a marvelous 
old town that does not appear to be overrun, yet, by fellow Americans. 
The hotel is very nice, excellent food and service and perfectly lo­
cated in a very scenic spot near all points of interest. The students 
are having a fine time here. 

"Our stay in Bonn was evermore satisfying than I had dared hope. The 
best ones (students) of the group played a splendid concert on Wednes­
day night to a pleased and surprised audience of organists. TCU can 
be justly proud, because the comment I heard repeatedly was that organ 
playing in America must be improving greatly. All that is the matter 
is that they have not heard TCU students play!" 

Emmet and the tour group will return to Fort Worth August 14. 

XXX XXX XXX 

SPECIAL COURSE FOR ACCOUNTANTS PLANNED 

TCU's Division of Special Courses, headed by Dr. Leroy Lewis, is plan­
ning a series of four courses designed as review for certified public 
accounting candidates and supervisory accounting personnel. The first 
course, "CPA Accounting Practices Review," will meet on Mondays, Aug. 19-
Oct. 28, from 7 to 10 p.m. in the Undergraduate Religion Building. 

Leonard Brantley, local CPA, will teach the course. "In addition to 
serving as general review, these courses will provide continuing educa­
tion for all accounting personnel," said Dr. Lewis. 

XXX XXX XXX 

RESEARCH FOUNDATION CAMPAIGN 75% COMPLETE 

Though the TCU Research Foundation annual fund campaign is running at 
a slower rate than at this time last year, it has achieved 75 per cent 
of its $450,000 goal for 1967-68. 

The number of individuals and firms giving support to the campaign is 
above that of 1966-67. So far, 252 contributors have pledged $338,976. 
Last year at this time, 245 contributors had pledged $368,387. Many 
calls are still to be made and the prospects for reaching the goal are 
encouraging. 
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TWO DEPARTMENT HEADS NAMED 

LTC Kirksey N. Parker,✓ who headed the navigation section of the United 
States' Yokota air base in Japan from 1965 until early this year, has 
assumed his duties as professor aerospace studies at TCU. LTC Parker 
fills the position held by MAJ Kenneth Thompson, who is being trans­
ferred this month. 

A former resident of Dallas, LTC Parker was officer in charge of navi­
gation at McClellan Air Force Base in California prior to his assign­
ment in Japan. He holds the Distinguished Flying Cross, the Air Medal 
with two Oak Leaf Clusters and a number of other citations and honors. 

New chairman of the accounting department in the M. J. Neeley School of 
Business is Dr. James W. Edwards. The appointment becomes effective 
Sept. 1. Dr. Edwards, whose research on effects of federal income 
taxes on capital budgeting will be published this fall by the National 
Association of Accountants, was an associate professor of accounting 
and finance at Western Kentucky University last year. 

XXX XXX XXX 

RECENT FACULTY APPOINTMENTS ANNOUNCED 

✓ 
Dr. Richard M. Fenker Jr : and Louis S. Leland Jr. have been named 
assistant professors in the psychology department. Dr. Fenker, corning 
to TCU from Purdue University, will also hold an appointment as a re­
search scientist in the Institute for the Study of Cognitive Systems. 
Leland is corning from the University of Tennessee, where he expects to 
be awarded the Ph.D. degree this summer. 

Dr. Luther Bryan Clegg, who received his doctorate in education at 
Texas Tech in June, joins the faculty in September as assistant pro­
fessor of education with special responsiblities for the School of Edu­
cation's instructional aids center (formerly audio-visual). 

✓ 

Dr. E. Elaine Freeland, formerly a speech correctionist for Denver and 
Portland public schools, has been named associate professor of speech 
and audiologist effective in September. An assistant professor at 
Louisiana Polytechnic Institute before assuming the position of director 
of speech and hearing for a rehabilitation center, Dr. Freeland has been 
a part-time speech pathologist and for four years was senior instructor 
in surgery at the University of Colorado Medical Center. 

Army CAPT William Wright Crouch, who served in West Germany, Austria, 
Italy, Switzerland and Southeast Asia before corning to TCU, has been 
named assistant professor of military science. Serving in the Army since 
1963, he has been awarded the Army Commendation Medal and the Silver Star. 
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FACULTY APPOINTMENTS (continued) 

Mrs. Danna Elliott Strengtn joins the faculty as an instructor in Harris 
college of Nursing in September. A 1959 TCU graduate from the nursing 
school, she earned her Master of Science in Nursing degree in June at 
washington University in St. Louis. Before beginning her graduate study 
she was medical surgical supervisor at Methodist Hospital in Dallas and 
head nurse at Denton State School. 

odes W. Sapp Jr., well-known as a technical director for Casa Manana 
musicals and for the William Edrington Scott Theater, joins the faculty 
in September as instructor and technical director for the theatre arts 
aepartment. 

Hatcher A. Pickens, 1 Fort Worth business executive, has been named ad­
junct professor in M. J. Neeley School of Business, effective in Septem­
ber. He currently heads the Fort Worth office of Arthur Young & Co., 
one of the "Big Eight" accounting firms in the nation, and plans to 
retire in the fall after almost half a century of accounting work. 

Robert Clarence Thompson will assume duties as instructor in sociology 
in September. Formerly a Baptist minister for congregations in Arkansas 
and East Texas, he will receive his master's degree from TCU at the 
August commencement service. He held a teaching assistantship in soc­
iology here last year. 

Dr. Robert R. Galvan has been named associate professor of education 
and director of the Reading Improvement Services. Former director of 
reading services at Delta State College, he began his duties at TCU 
last month working with the Institute for Teachers of the Educationally 
Deprived sponsored through the North Texas Center for Educational Services. 

Mrs. Kirsten Beck Harrington✓ will assume duties as instructor of art in 
September. She has been teaching assistant in the art department of 
Tulane University while earning her master's degree. 

/ 
John L. Buchholz, who has been a teaching assistant here since 1967, 
has been appointed as instructor in English, effective in September. 

✓ 
Mrs. Allene Jones, formerly head nurse at Fort Worth's U.S. Public 
Health Service Hospital and now clinical supervisor at St. Joseph's 
Hospital, will join the faculty as instructor in Harris College of 
Nursing in September. 
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GIFT RECEIVED FOR PASTORAL CARE AND TRAINING CENTER 

A $1,500 cash gift, a portion of a $9,000 pledge, has been received by 
Brite Divinity School from the family of the late H. Parr Armstrong of 
Fort Worth, for the School's Pastoral Care and Training Center. 

Armstrong, a well-known Christian church minister-at-large who died in 
July, 1966, came to Texas in 1948 as director of the Laymen's League of 
the Texas Convention of Christian Churches. Prior to that he was exec­
utive secretary of the Oklahoma City Council of Churches. Participa­
ting in the memorial pledge along with their mother are the former 
Marian Armstrong and her husband, Ted McElroy of Waco; the former 
Dorothy Armstrong and her husband, Lew Davis, missionaries in India 
(Lew taught in Brite last year in Bill Hall's absence); and Roger Arm­
strong and his wife of New Haven, Conn. 

The Pastoral Care and Training Center, to be directed by Rev. Charles 
Sanders II, associate minister of University Christian Church since 
1964, is scheduled to open next month. It will provide counseling ser­
vices for laymen of all denominations and all faiths who are referred 
by their ministers as well as for non-church members who may seek help 
in the solution of personal problems. 

XXX XXX XXX 

RELIGIOUS DEVELOPMENT OF CHILDREN COURSE OFFERED 

TCU's Evening College will offer a course this fall which will examine 
the possibilities of religious experience and personality development 
of children. Open to all interested persons, "Religious Development of 
Children" will be offered on Monday evenings from 7-9:40 p.m., begin­
ning Sept. 23. The course may be taken without examinations, grades 
and credit if desired. 

Mrs. Margaret Rush, director of children's education at University Park 
Methodist Church in Dallas, will teach the three-hour course. Informa­
tion may be obtained from the Evening College office. 

XXX XXX XXX 

SUMMER NOTES ON FOLKS OF NOTE 
I 

Ranch Training Director JOHN MERRILL has a fine article in the May, 1968, 
issue of The Texas Hereford. Entitled "Management Helps Labor!" the 
article points out how sound management practices can reduce the labor 
requirements of a ranching operation. 
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SUMMER NOTES (continued) 

MAKOTO TAKIZAWA, assistant professor of government, and his wife send 
greetings from Japan. In a card to Vice Chancellor James Newcomer, 
Makoto says he has been busy collecting materials for future research 
and is looking forward to his return to the campus this fall. 

j 
RON FLOWERS, assistant professor of religion, reports his article, "The 
Teaching of Religion in Higher Education: The Perspective of the State 
University," has been published in the Summer, 1968, issue of A Journal 
of Church and State. 

Student Activities Director LIBBY PROFFER, recovering from recent sur­
gery, asks that the following note be shared with her faculty-staff 
friends: "Thank you so much for the lovely arrangement of red gladioli 
that were sent to me on your behalf by Mrs. Jarman. They were in my 
room when I returned from surgery and helped to brighten the days of 
hospital confinement. Though not quite ready for horse back riding, 
I am getting along wonderfully and hope to be back on the job soon." 

GEORGE POLLOCK of the English faculty sends an invitation to the faculty 
and administration to attend his wedding at Watson Chapel, University 
Baptist Church, on Aug. 17 at 8 p.m. His new bride is Miss Jan McNeill, 
last year's TCU Homecoming Queen. 

BRUCE BAKER, a visiting assistant professor in the English department 
last year while completing his dissertation, has had an article pub­
lished in the current issue of Western American Literature. The article, 
11 Nebraska Regionalism in Selected Works of Willa Cather," is a chapter 
of his dissertation. Bruce will receive his Ph.D. from TCU at Summer 
Commencement. 

Computer center Director ALEX HOFFMAN, who serves as editor of Geo­
science Electronics, has been accepted for membership in the Association 
of Earth Science Editors. 

DONALD E. KEITH, who will be joining the faculty in September as assist­
ant professor of biology, can now put the well-earned "Dr. 11 before his 
name. He was awarded the Ph.D. degree in biological sciences in June 
from the University of Southern California. Don received his B.A. from 
TCU in 1962 and his M.A. here in 1964. 


